
EXHIBIT C 

 

 

Annual Physical Inspection of Facilities 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 

Report to the Board of Governors 
 
 
Mansfield University’s Council of Trustees conducted its annual physical inspection of the facilities on 
Wednesday, September 20, 2017 in accordance with the rules and regulations adapted by the Board of 
Governors. 
 
The inspection was took place following the business meeting on the same date and was conducted by 
Mr. Brad Lawton, Director of Facilities Management. 
 
Members of the Council of Trustees participating were: 
 

• Ms. Mackenzie Hafer 
• Mr. Ralph H. Meyer 
• Ms. Karen Russell 
• Dr. Robert Strohecker 
• Bobbi J. Kilmer 
• Bruce Vickery 

 
The following areas were specifically toured/reviewed: 
 

• North Hall entrance replacement 
• Steam leak repair at Straughn Drive and Swan St 
• Sculpture relocation from  South Hall Mall to Allen Hall 
• Street modifications at corner of Morris Drive at Oak Residence Hall 

 
Other projects discussed during the tour were: 

• Laurel Renovations and building demolition project design commencement 
• Repaving Stadium Drive 
• Proposed safety improvements to Morris Drive 
• Recent purchase of Ventrac to allow Facilities to mow banks that were previously maintained by 

hand 
 

 
 
 
 

_____________________________________________ 
Bobbi J. Kilmer ‘84, Chairperson 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 
Council of Trustees 


